

Statement of Viet Nam
At the Review of the 4th cycle UPR Report of Iran
(Friday, 24 January 2025)


Mr. President,

Viet Nam warmly welcomes the delegation of Iran.
We commend Iran’s progress in advancing human rights through legislative measures such as the Law on the Protection of Children and Adolescents and the Seventh Development Plan Law, which underscore its commitment to safeguarding fundamental rights.
We also acknowledge Iran’s incorporation of human rights education into the national curriculum, a commendable step in fostering awareness and respect for human rights across society.
In the spirit of constructive dialogue, we recommend to Iran:
1.	Integrate the right to development in national policies and implement measures that ensure all Iranians can participate in and benefit from national development efforts.
2.	Invest in renewable energy sources to combat environmental degradation and reduce dependency on non-renewable resources.
We wish Iran continued success in its UPR process.
Thank you, Mr. President./.
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